
     

Public Notice – Update 
February 13, 2019 

 
On February 12th, the TCPUD relocated the sewer line by-pass system in order to protect it and the lake 
from rising lake levels and high wave action associated with the current storm activity. The by-pass 
relocation impacts six residences as the TCPUD is unable to maintain water service to those customers. 
These customers have been notified. The TCPUD continues to monitor the storm activity and will move 
the by-pass back to a location that does not impact water service to any customers as soon as it is 
considered safe for residential customers, TCPUD utility crews, and the sewer system. 
 
For further information, please contact: 

Kim Boyd, Senior Management Analyst 
kboyd@tcpud.org, 530-580-6286 
 
Sean Barclay, General Manager 
sbarclay@tcpud.org, 530-580-6051 
 

 
Public Notice – Update 

February 11, 2019 
 

The TCPUD Board of Directors held a Special Board meeting on February 1, 2019 to declare the Dollar 
Edgewater Sewer Main failure an emergency and immediately executed a contract for repair services. 
The contractor was able to mobilize onsite after the storm cleared on Thursday, February 7 and install 2 
of 9 pilings needed to protect and secure the damaged section of sewer line. However, strong winds and 
high wave action required the contractor to demobilize on Friday, February 8 and the repair work has 
been put on hold until working conditions on the site are deemed safe to commence further work. The 
sewer by-pass system is in place and there are currently no disruptions to service for our customers.  
TCPUD crews will remain on-site 24 hours a day monitor the installed by-pass system until the repair 
work can be completed.  

For further information, please contact: 

Kim Boyd, Senior Management Analyst 
kboyd@tcpud.org, 530-580-6286 
 
Sean Barclay, General Manager 
sbarclay@tcpud.org, 530-580-6051 
 

Public Notice 
January 31, 2019 
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On January 30, 2019, TCPUD utility crews discovered a disruption running along the shoreline below 
Edgewater Drive in the Dollar Point community. The affected portion of sewer line is between 40-60 feet 
and serves 17 homes. Staff have responded immediately to mitigate the situation and notify appropriate 
regulatory agencies. TCPUD crews have capped the existing line and installed a by-pass, effectively 
containing the sewer system and ensuring no disruption to service. We do not believe there is currently 
a public health risk and we are performing complete testing near the affected area. Preliminary 
investigation by the District indicates wave action produced by recent storm activity exposed the 
existing sewer line and caused a portion of the line to become detached. The District is working ahead of 
the upcoming storm to declare an emergency and initiate repairs. The repair work is weather dependent 
and could take 7-10 days to complete. The District will provide updates as more information becomes 
available. 

For further information, please contact: 

Kim Boyd, Senior Management Analyst 
kboyd@tcpud.org, 530-580-6286 
 
Sean Barclay, General Manager 
sbarclay@tcpud.org, 530-580-6051 
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